Bradworthy CP School

Monday 15th December 2008

Dear Parents,

I suspect that this will be the last newsletter of the term so I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a happy Christmas and a good New Year.
We’ve had another very busy, and I think productive, term and I think that the children have earned their break. It has been nice seeing so many parents in school over the last few weeks and we are looking forward to seeing you at the play this week as well. You are always very welcome in school and we very much appreciate the support that you give us.   

Christmas Meal

Our annual Christmas meal took place in school last week and I think that everyone had a fantastic time.

As always we are very grateful to Janet and Angie in our kitchens for their hard work and for making the event such a great success.
Robin Hoodie

The children have been working incredibly hard to get ready for the play this term and once again I have been incredibly impressed with their efforts. They are about to create something very special and they should already be feeling very pleased with themselves. I am, as always, full of admiration for their attitude and work and regardless of how the performances go I will feel very proud of them all this week.

By the time you read this we will have completed our dress rehearsal and hopefully it will have gone really badly !!!

This is one of those strange theatre superstitions where a poor dress rehearsal means we’ll get a great play, a bit like not mentioning the “Scottish Play” !
Times for the performances are as follows:

Tuesday afternoon:
2.00pm

Wednesday evening:
7.00pm

Thursday evening:
7.00pm

We would be grateful if the main actors would begin to arrive from 6.00pm each evening. Other children don’t need to come in until 6.30pm.

Please note that the Tuesday afternoon performance will not finish until after the normal end of school. This means that those children who travel by bus or taxi will not be able to do so.

If this presents a problem please let us know tomorrow morning and we’ll be happy to make arrangements for them to be brought home after the play.

The two evening performances are sold out and Tuesday afternoon is pretty full and I would like to emphasis that unfortunately there can be no entrance without a ticket.

If you have a ticket you will obviously get in, however the hall usually fills quite quickly so if you want to be sure of a seat you will need to come early. As always there will be a standing area at the back but we will have ensure that the door and aisle are kept clear so that the children can enter and exit. 
We will be holding a prize draw. You can use your tickets to enter at a cost of 50p an entry. First prize will be £25 and second prize £10. The draw will be made on the final night.
You can help us by writing your name and a phone number on the back of your tickets before you arrive in school.
If you have any problems or question about any of the above please get in touch.
Play DVD
Last year Mandy Baker and Tim Payne did a fantastic job of producing a DVD of “James and the Giant Peach”  and I am delighted to be able to tell you that they will be doing the same this year.
Last year we sold over 80 copies and I’m sure that it will be equally popular again this year.

We will be selling copies at £7.50 each and you can order them by dropping the form at the bottom of this letter in to school. Please note that we will need payment with your orders. Cheques should be payable to DCC.
We’ll get your DVDs to you as quickly as possible but the fact that the last night of the play isn’t until Thursday night means that this will obviously be after the Christmas break..  
Christmas Party / Disco

The Christmas party which we hold each year for children in Classes 1 and 2 will take place on Friday afternoon ( 19th December) in school.
As well as party food and games the children will be entertained by "Bobo the Clown" and there will also be plenty of gifts. 
The Christmas disco for children in Classes 3, 4 and 5 will take place on Friday evening, from 7.00pm to 9.00pm in the school hall. Free drinks and snacks will be available for the children.
There will be no charge for either of these activities thanks to the PTA's fund raising.
Flora Tokens

Thank you to everyone who sent in Flora Tokens.

I’m delighted to be able to tell you that we have raised over £200 which is remarkable for a school of our size.
The deadline for bringing in tokens is this Friday so if you’ve still got any please let us have them this week.
Sports News

We had three football teams, and nearly 30 children, in action last week and despite the fact that the results were mixed I think that everyone had a good time.
For the first time this season we had a Year 3 / 4 team playing and although they lost 7-0 to Holsworthy I thought they played well. I’m not sure that the result is a true reflection of the match and I’m sure that this group is going to go on and become a very strong side in the future.
Our B-Team continued their excellent start to the season, keeping their 100% record with a late goal from Brandon Dunn securing a 3-2 win against Pyworthy.
Our A-Team also played very well to record a 3-3 away draw against a strong Holsworthy side. We had plenty of opportunities to win the match in what was probably our best performance of the season so far.

We will be straight back in action on the first day of next term when our A and B Teams play in a rally at Sandymere in Northam. If your child is selected to play they will get a letter this week.
School Web Site

The school web site will be updated again this week and in addition to information and news about the things we have been up to recently you will be able to find photos of “Robin Hoodie”. 

The address is www.bradworthy.devon.sch.uk. 

I hope you will remember that it also possible to download a range of useful forms from the web site now. If, for example, you need a Holiday Request Form this can now be downloaded and this will hopefully save you the trouble of coming in to the office. 

Menus and order forms for next term will be available on-line before the end of the week. 
School Newspaper

Unfortunately we have had a number of problems with the school’s computer network over the last week or so and I’m afraid that this means that we are unlikely to be able to produce our usual newspaper in time for the end of term.
I’m hoping that we will be able to publish something after Christmas and in the mean time I am sure that you will enjoy reading the children’s school news reports on our website over Christmas.

If you would like to advertise anything in the paper when it does come out please let us know and we’ll happily include it. The sooner you let us have your adverts the better.
Non Uniform Day

Last year we held a couple of non-uniform days so that the we could raise money for the PTA to buy draw prizes with. Our thinking was that instead of keeping on asking you for donations of prizes throughout the year we could hold a couple of non-uniform days each year so that we could raise funds to buy them instead.

This seemed a popular idea so I think we will take the opportunity to repeat this, this Friday when we will be holding a non-uniform day in aid of the PTA. If the children wish to wear whatever they want they should bring £1 in.
Last Day of Term 

As this Friday is the last day of term the children will be allowed to bring in toys / games to entertain themselves with.

Term Dates 
Last Day of Term


Friday 19th December

Start of Spring Term

Monday 12th January

Spring Half Term


Monday 16th February – Friday 20th February

Last Day of Spring Term

Friday 3rd April
Start of Summer Term

Monday 20th April
As always term dates for this school year, and next, are on our website.
Once again I hope you all have a good Christmas break.

We look forward to seeing everyone safely back in school on Monday 12th January.

Yours sincerely 
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Bradworthy CP School

December 2008

Order form for Robin Hoodie DVDs

Name:

I would like to order _________ copy / copies of the DVD of this year’s Christmas play Robin Hoodie.

I understand that these DVDs cost £7.50 each and that they will not be available until after the Christmas break. I also understand that payment is required in advance.

I enclose cash / a cheque (made payable to DCC) for £ _________.

